

King's High School Daily Notices Wednesday 27th August 2025 Te Kura Tuarua o Kīngi Panui o Te rā Wenerei 27th Ākuhata 2025

All/Te Katoa

SCHOOL TRUSTEE ELECTION

Nominations are open for the election of one Student Trustee to our school board. A nomination form and cover letter have been emailed to all on the roll, please check your school email for details on what a Student Trustee is and how to nominate yourself or someone else. Nominations close TODAY 2025 at 12 noon (no exceptions). Note, this is a tight time frame. If you any questions please come to the Student Office.

TIMETABLE DAY - Ono

MUSIC INSTRUMENT LESSONS – Please check the timetables on the doors of R.26 and R.27 TODAY – Group Guitar and Individual Guitar Thursday – Violin, Clarinet, Saxophone Friday – Drums, Piano (with Moshani).

BREAKFAST CLUB - Free breakfast: Bread, Weetbix and milk. This will be in the PAC Foyer and at the Canteen, TODAY, from 11-11.15am.

2ND SKI TRIP MEETING - Calling all Skiers and Snowboarders for this weekend's trip, there is a meeting in A3 at interval TODAY.

PUBLIC HEALTH NURSE - The Public Health Nurse, is holding a FREE & CONFIDENTIAL health clinic TODAY, at lunchtime, in the Student Support Centre. No booking required, just knock on the door and wait to be seen. Alternatively, you can make an appointment by cell: 027 2013421 or email Rebecca.Young@southerndhb.govt.nz

PASIFIKA HOMEWORK GROUP - The Pasifika Homework group is on TODAY in A8 from 3:00pm to 4:00pm. Come over to get help with your academic work (please let Mr Tudreu know if you need specialist help from specific teachers). Food will be provided and everyone is welcome!

WHĀNAU HOMEWORK GROUP – Whānau Homework Group is on TODAY from 3-4pm in L3. This is a chance to catch up on homework and put in some extra study, with help from specialist teachers. Some kai is provided and everybody is welcome.

JAZZ COMBO - Rehearsal at Lunchtime on Thursday, in the KHS Itinerant Music Sheds

POLYHYMNIA (CHOIR) – Rehearsal on Thursday, 3.00 – 4.30pm, at Queen's High School.

HANDBALL - Handball entries are due for next term. If you would like to play handball next term then please email Mr Bird at bd@kingshigh.school.nz and let him know as soon as possible so you can be put on a team list. You must do this if you want to play handball. Players of all skill levels are invited to join! You can also let Mr Bird know in person by visiting the A4 Classroom and putting your name down on the signup sheet. Do this as soon as possible so you are guaranteed to play!

BASKETBALL VOLUNTEERS - Students who are interested in volunteering for the Otago Hoiho's six home games this year, please email Mr Fielding for registration information: fg@kingshigh.school.nz



VOLUNTEERS NEEDED - As mentioned in assembly a few weeks ago, we are hosting a South Dunedin community event with 'Dream South D' - Sports Reconnect - where we are going swap pre-loved and nearly new sports gear.

It is on 11am - 1pm, Saturday 13th September, in the Quad. If you would like to help out, please fill in the google form: https://forms.gle/yfyUjz1AFXP6FvMv7 or see Mr B Scott.

SENIOR/TUAKANA

GATEWAY 2026 - Mrs Elder is now taking registrations for Gateway, so if you are intending to connect to Gateway, in 2026, you need to pick an application pack up from the Gateway office in the Student Support area. Please note that there will be a cap in numbers for next year, and year 13 students will be prioritized, in the first instance. This is a 'first in first served' situation, although there will be a wait list, if needed. If you have any questions about Gateway, you can contact Mrs Elder via email at pathways@kingshigh.school.nz

Junior/Teina

JUNIOR CRICKET PRACTICE - There will be a junior cricket practice straight after school on Friday the 29th of August. Please wear your King's PE gear, sports shoes and bring your cricket gear. We will meet outside the indoor cricket nets.